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Kia ora W David 
 
Information request – 222-234 Nevay Road, Miramar 
 
Thank you for your request made under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act), received by Wellington City Council (the Council) on  
10 July 2024.  You requested the following about the land situated at 222-234 Nevay Road, 
Miramar: 
 
1. Is the occupancy of this land and road reserve known to the council. 
2. Is anything being done to manage this use of land and road reserve. 
3. Does the council endorse this use of land and road reserve. 
4. Is there any further information or communication retained relating to this land or road 

reserve. 
 
With regards to question 3 of your information request, the Council is not aware of any use of 
the road reserve in the vicinity of 222-234 Nevay Road other than as a carriageway for 
vehicular and pedestrian traffic.   
 
The Council is unaware of any inappropriate use of the land at 222-234 Nevay Road, however 
this is Crown land, not Council land.   
 
As advised on 24 July 2024, questions 1, 2 and 4 of your request have been transferred to 
Land Information New Zealand (LINZ).  You will receive a response on these matters directly 
from this agency. 
 
You have the right, by way of complaint under section 28(1) of the LGOIMA, to request an 
investigation and review of the Council’s decision by the Ombudsman.  Information about 
how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 
802 602.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
Susan Sales 
Senior Advisor Official Information 
Wellington City Council 
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